
Notes from meeting of Hanslope Parish Neighbourhood Plan review working group held 
at The Pavilion on 19 July at 19:00. 
 
Members attending: 
Eileen Price 
Jackie Cass 
Dorothy Courtman 
Paul Everington 
Andrew Geary 
Dezni Grove 
John Watson  

 
Apologies: Alison Andrew 
 
Members attending introduced themselves and their connections to the village. 
 
The reason for the need to review the existing plan was discussed and JC gave everyone a 
copy of the proposed timetable and the table of proposed modifications already submitted 
to the Parish Council by JC and EP.   

 
JC outlined the course that she and EP had attended led by Neil Homer on ‘How to review 
made Neighbourhood Plans’ and the review options: 

• Minor modifications to update wording 

• Material modifications to delete, update, replace and add new policies that don’t 
change the nature of the plan. *Go to Examination 

• Material modifications to replace and add new policies of spatial significance (e.g. 
new housing or other site/land allocations) that would change the nature of the plan. 
**Go to Examination/ referendum 

• Full replacement for a new plan period with a new schedule of policies some of which 
may be inherited from the made plan. **Go to Examination & Referendum 

 
One change suggested was to amend policy HAN1 and treat Tathall End like Long Street and 
have a development boundary but this would be a material modification and change the 
nature of the plan. It was suggested that Tathall End is protected by the ‘open countryside’ 
designation around it but concern was expressed that the settlement could be threatened 
by the surrounding farmland recently being acquired by developers.  AG would talk to 
residents informally about their feelings on the matter. 
  
We need to publish a modification proposal and a modification statement. 

 
We discussed whether the new plan period should be aligned with Plan:MK which is currently 
under review.  It was not clear what the new Plan:MK timescale is and whether if we stick to 
the proposed HPNP timetable we would have to review again to include any changes 
implemented by that.  EP agreed to find out from the borough council what stage the review 
of Plan:MK had reached and what dates the plan period covered to inform our timetable. 

 



DC distributed copies of the existing made HPNP and everyone agreed to look through it and 
note any modifications they felt should be made and bring their notes to the next meeting. 
EP agreed to contact Paul Homer to invite him to a meeting and she would email everyone 
to confirm the date & time of next meeting.   

 
 

Notes by JC August 2022 

  


